[image: image1.jpg]The Planning
Inspectorate





	Meeting note


	File reference
	BC080001

	Status
	Final

	Author
	Tom Carpen

	Date
	22 March 2017

	Meeting with 
	Paramount 

	Venue 
	London

	Attendees 
	Various:

Representatives for the Applicant

Representatives from Local Planning Authorities 

PINS – Tom Carpen and Helen Lancaster



	Meeting objectives 
	Project Update Meeting

	Circulation
	Applicant
Publication on website

	
	


Summary of key points discussed and advice given:
The main aim of the meeting was to advise attendees of the latest position on the application and to advise of work leading up to a proposed submission of a development consent application to the Planning Inspectorate in Quarter 4 2017.

The applicant gave a presentation, during which the Planning Inspectorate and local authority representatives asked questions, mostly for clarification.

Updates

The applicant gave an over view of the history of the proposal and explained in broad terms the reasons for the break in the original programme.

The applicant gave an overview of consultation to date and the proposed consultation programme. Discussion focused on the level of information and assessment to be provided given the applicant proposes to apply for parameters and carry out detailed design post-consent. The local authorities advised and the applicant recognised the need to provide more detail in the statutory consultation than previously received.

The applicant gave an overview of the transport assessments and proposals, explaining in particular the constraints, its strategy and its discussions with Highways England and other statutory bodies.
The applicant then talked through the design evolution and the latest parameter design. It covered some of the key considerations such as the Thames Path, and the way in which it would handle design material in the consultation stage. 

Timescales

The applicant advised that the new programme was for consultation in September 2017 and submission of an application to the Planning Inspectorate by the end of November 2017.
Advice given
The Planning Inspectorate’s advice focused on the need to ensure that the consultation material was clear about what the applicant was seeking consent for. 
The Inspectorate’s advice also covered encouragement to engage with those who have an interest in particular issues – a theme that came up in the meeting. 

In relation to the Environmental Impact Assessment, the Inspectorate advised that the applicant should set out its justification for what it considers to be worst case scenarios for its topics.

The Inspectorate also encouraged the applicant to programme in time for the Inspectorate to review draft documents, which the applicant advised it was currently considering.
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